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Inter-Office Memo



[bookmark: _GoBack]TO:		Board of County Commissioners
Frank Abbate, County Manager

FROM:	Jerry Visco, Human Resources Director

SUBJ:		IAFF 2020 Wage Opener Negotiations		
							  
DATE:		June 24, 2020

Wage opener negotiations that began in May 2019 following the implementation of the Evergreen Salary Study culminated at the June 17, 2020 negotiation session with a tentative agreement based on the following:
· All Unit member with at least 2 months in their current step will receive a step increase in the first pay period of October 2020 (year three of this current CBA) – projected cost: $647,905 increase over 2019 Step Plan.

· An additional $250.00 will be added to the base annual salary for unit members. This was the Union’s alternative to prior Management proposals of creating a Career Path Incentive (CPI) similar to a career ladder or the previously tentatively agreed upon proposal to increase salary in targeted steps.  Projected cost of the proposal is $199,841

· Longevity will be awarded in its current structure (paid after unit member has reached the top step in the respective pay plan), but increase the amounts for all members who qualify for Longevity pay from $1,850 to $2,000 for Firefighters / Dispatchers and from $2,000 to $2,250 for Lieutenants / Fire Inspectors / Dispatch Supervisors /Assistant Fire Marshals.  Projected cost: $251,000 ($58,200 increase over 2019 Longevity).

· Employees that are in longevity and promote to the rank of Lieutenant, Dispatch Supervisor or Assistant Fire Marshal on or after October 1, 2018, are eligible to receive a one-time, prorated longevity payment, based on the time spent in their pre-promotion rank. This is an effort to correct a situation where a promoted officer could see a reduction in pay from the loss of the longevity that was arguably earned prior to promotion. Fiscal impact is very minimal in that very few members have been impacted by this situation.

· Projected total additional cost for the proposed Step and Longevity increases in FY 20/21 over the current FY 19/20 pay plan: $847,746

· Increases of 5% for Dispatchers and Dispatch Supervisors as recommended in the County’s Evergreen Pay and Classification study were also approved under MOU’s during these negotiating sessions.  Dispatchers increases were effective in May 2019 and Supervisors in October 2019.  Total cost $56,000.
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